

Dear Parents

HOLTON LE CLAY SCHOOLS FEDERATION

Executive Headteacher: Mrs D Hunt

HOLTON-LE-CLAY INFANT SCHOOL

Church Lane, Holton-le-Clay, Grimsby, N.E.Lincs. DN365AQ. Telephone: 01472 822065 Fax: 01472 822065 e-mail: enquiries@holton-le-clay-infant.lincs.sch.uk

website: www.holtonleclayschools.co.uk

HOLTON-LE-CLAY JUNIOR SCHOOL,

Picksley Crescent,

Holton-le-Clay, Grimsby, NE Lincs. DN36 5DR.

Telephone: 01472 826432

e-mail: enquiries@holton-le-clay-junior.lincs.sch.uk

website: www.holtonleclayschools

20th February 2017

Newsletter 20

News for INFANT SCHOOL Parents and Pupils

OFSTED visit to Holton le Clay Infant School

We have been notified that Ofsted will be visiting the Infant School tomorrow, Tuesday 21st February. A letter and leaflet to parents of Infant School pupils will be sent home today. We would like to encourage parents and carers to contribute their views on Holton le Clay Infant School by visiting www.parentview.ofsted.gov.uk.

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS:

Monday: Drama Club: Mr D Burns

Please collect your child at 4.10 p.m.

Wednesday: Football in the Community – started 11th January 2017

Please collect your child at 4.25 p.m.

Library Club: Staff led – started 11th January 2017

Please collect your child at 3.45 p.m.

Thursday: Yoga Club: Staff led - started 5th January 2017

Please collect your child at 3.45 p.m.

Dodgeball Club - Premier Sport - started 12th January 2017

Please collect your child at 4.10 p.m. Glee Club – started 12th January 2017 Please collect your child at 4.00 p.m.

Friday: Multi-skills Club: JB Sports – started 6th January 2017

Please collect your child at 4.10 p.m.

Children should be collected from the front, hall doors for all clubs unless directed otherwise

on the day.

FUTURE DATES:-

Phonics Screening Check dates:

- w/c 12th June 2017
- w/c 11th June 2018
- w/c 10th June 2019

News for JUNIOR SCHOOL Parents and Pupils

<u>Mobile Phones-</u> Please can we remind parents that children are not allowed to bring mobile phones into school at any time. This includes after school activities such as discos and also school trips. Children should never need a phone in school as we will use the school phone if there is a need to contact home.

CELEBRATION ASSEMBLY

Mondays 9.05 a.m. in the school

hall

<u>Cycling to School –</u> Children should only be cycling to school if they have been issued with a cycle permit or they are accompanied by an adult. Permits are issued when the children have successfully completed the Bikeablity Course at the start of Year 5.

PGL Meeting - Wednesday 22nd February 6:00-6:30pm. PGL Meeting for all parents of children who are attending this year's residential visit to PGL. Please inform Mr Hornsby before the meeting if you are unable to attend.

Year 4 Swimming - Thursday 23rd February. Please note that there will be no Y4 swimming this week as this is half-term in Grimsby and Cleethorpes and the pool is therefore unavailable. Please can we remind you that swimming money can either be paid through Parentmail or sent into school.

<u>Grimsby Town Football Club –</u> Please note that there will be no football club this Wednesday. The new session will start again next week. Forms will be available for those children that are interested from today. They will also be available in reception. If you would like your child to join please ensure that you return this form by Tuesday 28th February as we will not be able to add children after this date.

OBS:

Monday: Football Club: Mr Wright: Years 4, 5 & 6 – finishes at 4.30 p.m.

Tuesday: Games Club: Mr Wright: All years - finishes 4.30 p.m.

Wednesday: Football in the Community - finishes at 4.40 p.m. (not on 22.2.17)

Wildlife Club: Mrs Everett: 3.30-4.30p.m.

Thursday: Homework Club finishes at 4.30 p.m.

Literacy Box Club: Years 5 and 6; 3.30-4.30 p.m. Maths Club: Years 5 and 6; 3.30-4.30 p.m.

Children should be collected from the main foyer for all clubs.

CELEBRATION ASSEMBLY

Fridays 9.00 a.m. in the school hall

FUTURE DATES:

22nd February 6:00-6:30pm - PGL Meeting

15th March-17th March 2017: Year 5 Residential Visit to PGL 5th June – 9th June 2017: Year 6 Residential Visit to Scarborough

22nd-23rd June 2017: The Deep Residential Visit

SATS

- Week commencing 8th May 2017: Year 6 SATS 2017
- Week commencing 14th May 2018: Year 6 SATS 2018
- Week commencing 13th May 2019: Year 6 SATS 2019

Yours sincerely

Mrs D Hunt

Executive Headteacher

Safer Internet week

E safety tip: If you see something online that makes you feel uncomfortable, unsafe or worried: leave the website, turn off your computer if you want to and tell a trusted adult immediately.

Please follow this link to view a video which helps promote the safe, responsible and positive use of digital technology for children and young people. https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/sid-2016/sid-tv/smartie-talks-red-and-murphy-about-respecting-difference-online from the UK Safer Internet Centre.

